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GODôS MARRIAGE PROTECTION PLAN 
Bʦ Past˛ʞ Rɷʮʪɲʍ 

 

ñNevertheless, each person should live as a believer in whatever situation the Lord 

has assigned to them, just as God has called them.ò (1 Corinthians 7:17) 

 

 

When you got your new car, you wanted to take it for 

a drive all the time. Youôd offer to shop for the grocer-

ies, and youôd take the long way there and back. The 

motor purred, the polish gleamed, the tires firmly 

gripped the road and the silence inside the car was 

deafening. 

 

But after 55,000 miles, itôs not the same anymore is it? Parking mishaps 

have left their marks outside, and inside it rattles and squeaks. You need 

new windshield wipers, new tires, new brakes and new struts, and you 

know thatôs just the beginning. You see the new models and you wonder 

if itôs time to upgrade your ride.  

 

Your marriage is like your car. In the beginning, your 

marriage was full of romance, just like you loved your 

shiny new car.  You couldnôt keep your eyes off your 

spouse, it was easy to spend time together. So what hap-

pened? Children bumped and banged their way into 

your life. Long hours at work and in front of the TV left you grasping 

for clues about your spouseôs thoughts and feelings. When the kids 

leave for school, the silence in your home is deafening. Is it worth stay-

ing with this stranger you barely know, or is it time to make a change? 

 

Some of us excel at scheduling maintenance of 

our vehicles, but we all could spend a lot more 

time and effort at maintaining our marriages. 

Itôs not just about getting a sitter for ñdate 

nights,ò or remembering flowers and cards on 

significant dates, or busting out of your  
 

        Continued on page 2... 
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MORNING OUT MINISTRY 2014 

 

This Year M.O.M. has been blessed with 5 girls and 3 boys, all very young, 

around 2 years old.  We have a set of twins again so we need to put a sticker 

on each of them to tell them apart.  In the beginning there were a few more 

tears.  Lately though, the children are learning to share and play with each 

other quite well, but they do keep us on our toes!  The children are now 

showing improvement in remembering their prayers and if you came in to 

visit, you could hear them say ñThank you Jesus for this day and our many 

blessings.ò  Thatôs a good prayer for all of us to sayé 
        Nˉnˌʦ Kʺloʋ˩ɶʍ.  

Godôs Marriage Protection Plan continued from page oneé 

 

established routines and trying new hobbies together. Your marriage needs God too, 

as only he can bring unconditional love and forgiveness into play. The family that 

prays together, stays together ï and the opposite is just as true. 

 

If you donôt change the oil in your car for five years, you canôt expect it to work like it did 

when it was new. If you neglect your marriage for any length of time, youôll feel it. But donôt 

give up, because God is a master mechanic, and with His help anything is possible. His prom-

ises mean a lot more than your feelings, and his Spirit is more powerful than anything you can 

say or do.  

 

This is what Godôs marriage protection plan looks like: Read your  

Bible and talk about what it means with your spouse. Attend the  

worship services at your church and receive the Lordôs body and blood, 

given and shed for all marriage sins. Pray for forgiveness and patience, 

and remember that ñlove covers over a multitude of sins.ò (1 Peter 4:8)  

 

Consider attending the WELS Marriage retreat in Chattanooga, TN on January 23-25, 2015. 

Your marriage is worth a lot more than your car, isnôt it? With Godôs help, you can maintain 

your marriage and keep it running well.  
 

        Bʦ Past˛ʞ Jʺ˓ʘ Rɷʮʪɲʍ 
 

 

WELS Marriage retreat in Chattanooga, TN on January 23-25, 

2015.  

 

To sign up, go to www.lambofgodchurch.orgðfind  

ñmarriage retreatò and click on ñregisterò 

 

Pearl Brooks, Director 

 

Nancy Kolodzne, Assôt 

 

Margaret Lindsey, Assôt 
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BOOK CLUB Bʦ Gʂˏʘ S˙iˁʑ 
 
The Lamb of God Book Club met on Monday, Sept. 15, at 9:30 at the home of Becky T.  There were 6 of us 

all together which was perfect so we could all gather around the same table and talk.  We started off the meet-

ing catching up with each other.  We had plenty of food to eat including watermelon, chocolate-covered  

almonds, deviled eggs, yummy scones with home-made preserves, and different kinds of hot tea.   

 

We then discussed Jennifer Worthôs memoir, Call the Midwife: a memoir of birth, joy, and hard times (the 

first of three books).  I think almost all of us had read it and we all enjoyed it very much.  It was definitely a 

page turner and to quote one of the ladies, both exciting and nauseating at the same time!  Although much of 

the book deals with nurses and nuns helping women deliver babies in East End London after WWII, there are 

also wonderful friendships, delightfully-drawn characters, and the authorôs spiritual growth to keep you  

enchanted.  We all agreed that the author was remarkably talented with a wonderful gift for writing and an 

incredible memory!  We are all very much looking forward to reading the other two books in the series on our 

own.  If you are interested in this book, check the Huntsville-Madison County Public library catalog.  They 

have several copies available.   

 

Our next book was Hammer of God by Bo Giertz. A reviewer named David from amazon.com summarizes it 

nicely:  ñThis novel, translated from the original Swedish, follows the stories of three separate pastors who 

pastor in the same Lutheran parish; first in 1810, then 1870, then in 1940. Each of these men, though a pastor, 

begins his story in a place of confusion about God and his Word. Through crisis events in their pastorate (an 

encounter with a dying parishioner, a fight between two church members, etc.), the pastors come to confront 

their own weakness of character and take hold of the Law of God. Having done so, each one eventually real-

izes the weakness of that Law to deliver anyone, since it brings only condemnation. Through the gracious 

providence of God, the men then separately come to embrace the true Gospel of Jesus Christ in all of its free-

dom and power.ò  Only two of us read this one and it was a tough read for us.  Yes, itôs fiction, but it is defi-

nitely heavy on the theology.  I think this book would be great for a future Bible Study!  This book will be 

donated to the church library and will be available soon! 

 

Finally, three of us discussed Kyle Idlemanôs book, AHA: The God Moment that Changes Everything.  In his 

latest, Idleman walks us through the story of the prodigal son from Luke 15 and how all of us have walked 

away from God (and gone to the distant country) at some time or in 

some aspect of our lives.  To get back to God we need to experi-

ence the same kind of awakening, honesty, and action that the 

prodigal son experienced.  As always, Kyle has a great sense of 

humor and a very compelling style of writing that keeps you 

hooked.  One of our readers felt compelled to write down several 

of the passages that really resonated with her and we all agreed that 

Idleman is a wonderful writer. This book is now available in the 

church library! 

 

Our next meeting will be at Joni Gôs house on Monday, January 5, 

at 9:30 am. We will be discussing Kitty, my Rib by E. Mall and 

Queenôs Lady by Barbara Kyle.  Please remember you do not need 

to read the books to join in the fellowship! 
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November First   

 

Lamb of God Lutheran Church invites you to step back into the late Middle Ages at our first ever  

Renaissance Faire!  Explore the world through the eyes of Martin Luther, the author of the Protestant 

Reformation.  Learn how through the Bible, God led Luther out of the darkness of superstition and fear 

into the assurance of peace through faith in Christ alone.  Over the past five hundred years, Lutherôs faith 

has inspired Christians and impacted churches of every denomination and continues to motivate his  

spiritual heirs today!   

 

For more information about Martin Luther and Lamb of Godôs Renaissance Faire please visit 

www.lambofgodchurch.org/faire 
 

 

Volunteers Needed 
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The 1500s of Martin Luther will come alive this fall on Saturday, November 1--right here at Lamb of God Lutheran 

Church.  We are excited to open our church doors at 10 a.m. to our north Alabama friends and neighbors while in planned 

historic costume or just a 21st century T-shirt.    Luther encouraged all Christians to focus on Christ as the worldôs Savior 

through studying the Bible, the true source of faith.  We will continue this as we celebrate our 

.  We will educate about Christianity throughout fun, hands-on learning.  Go to the Lamb of God Lutheran website 

and click on the link to sign up as a volunteer.  If you can volunteer before the event but not day-of, we need you too--just 

contact Nancy Roebke at 256-975-8462 for easy projects to work on.  
 

On November 1, church members will direct our car-driving contemporaries to park in the far north, grassy part of our 

property.  Visitors then will ñtravel back 500 years in time.ò  At the  after they sign in as families, they 
will receive a hand-sewn small pouch filled with paper ñcoinsò which they will use to ñpay forò on-going activities and 

timed performances and art demonstrations.  The  Photo Opportunity Panel will allow 
families to get a picture of themselves in the classic ñLuther Singing in the Circle of His Familyò  

portrait.   We will provide homemade Middle Ages gingerbread as they decide which of the activities to do first.  We will 

give out water and other healthy snacks as visitors check out Luther quotes at .  Visitors can buy a full 
European-themed lunch on site at North Alabamaôs food truck, ñNeon Lily.ò  
 

The educational theme is from Lutherôs  hymn created in 1520s.  Mock fortress walls with colored 

flags will match the coins to help our guests get around a little easier.  The colors in this article also match the dayôs ac-

tivities.  We members will guide them around our church campus, showing hospitality and highlighting the eternal mes-

sage about Jesus Christ, Godôs Son.  At  visitors can learn how to win prizes if they find geocache sites 
set up right here on the lawn of Lamb of God.   They will receive ñJesus Freed Usò prizes if they can find them and write 

down these lines:   

Luther himself speaks at 11:00 am and at 1:00 pm about Christôs free gift of salvation for us all inside our church which 

will be transformed to the .    Also there, Chris Dreisbach, our wandering minstrel, will perform 

.  An ñartist-in-residence,ò Randi Gross, Lamb of Godôs own,  will share her inspiration in creating the eventôs pro-

motional postcard during .   The  will bring the crowd into some interactive 
storytelling.  If any of you wish to know what you can do to help here, contact Nancy Roebke soon. 
 

The  section will include paper and object decorating.   Kids will get an idea of ñnew and modernò movable type 

technology during time.  They will learn the earlier techniques of illumination and          rubbings.  In 

 kids will create beautiful, personally designed keepsake drinking cups.  For the more adventurous, 

dagger and shield creation will unfold under the supervision of volunteers and parents.   

The  activity will allow kids to put on armor and take up sword.  The worthy opponent will be a knight, a 

trained Lamb of God volunteer, who willingly will endure the kidsô swordplay.   Nearby we will welcome visitors into 

the Full Draw Archery territory.  This business has volunteered to set  up on our site.  We are 

quivering to use a quiver!  
 

We will transform the Little Lambsô playground into  .  Our youngest visitors and their parents en-

joy  jesters as they joke, jump and juggle.   Volunteers on the southern section of our property will host the  

and .   Nearby vendors will offer products to show the past is still in our present. 

Our wish is for our visitors and our congregation members to enjoy themselves at our 

.  We hope our gathering will reinforce the value of the Bibleôs message, 

ðno matter which age we live in! 



 

Parenting  

Books  

In the L.O.G.  

Library. 

 

 

 
The first book is Christlike Parenting: Taking 

the Pain out of Parenting by Dr. Glenn I. Lat-

ham.  This is the best parenting book I've ever 

read and I will turn to it again and again as my 

boys grow older.  I love how every idea is backed by 

scripture and illustrated by real-life stories and sample 

conversations between parents and kids.  From ama-

zon.com:  By improving the way we, as parents, interact 

with our children, we can improve their behavior. Thus the 

importance of "being of good cheer"; of what we say and 

how we say it; of creating a safe, non-coercive environ-

ment in the home where children are taught not only good 

behavior but also good values. Dr. Latham's suggestions 

are simple, scriptural, and amazingly effective. Parents 

have used his unique combination of Christian principles 

and behavioral science to handle everything from backtalk 

and profanity to children who threaten violence - and the 

results have been described as miraculous.   

 

The second book is Going Public:  Your Child 

Can Thrive in Public School by David & Kelli 

Pritchard.  If you have had any doubts or con-

cerns about sending your child to a public 

school (like me), then you'll want to check out this 

book.  From amazon.com: "Greater is He who is in you 

than he who is in the world" (1 John 4:4). Taking this 

verse at face value provides the perfect opportunity to 

prove it in the educational setting of our children, say the 

authors of Going Public. By nurturing the life and power 

of Christ within them, students will be ready to stand 

against negative influences no matter the environment, 

even bringing light to a dark place. They will also benefit 

from many of the services that the public school system 

has to offer. Readers of this practical guide will learn how 

moms and dads have a strategic role to play in the ongoing 

development of their school-age children. Discover what 

the Bible says about education, the three most important 

things to teach your public-school child, how to shape 

your child through teachable moments, the importance of 

getting involved at school, and why everyone should 

homeschool in addition to public school. 

  

    Gwen Smith 
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 A few years after I was born, my Dad met a stranger 

who was new to our small town. From the beginning, 

Dad was fascinated with this enchanting newcomer  

and soon invited him to live with our family. The 

stranger was quickly accepted and was around from  

then on. 
  
 As I grew up, I never questioned his place in my family. 

In my young mind, he had a special niche. My parents 

were complementary instructors: Mom taught me good 

from evil, and Dad taught me to obey. But the stranger... 

he was our storyteller. He would keep us spellbound for 

hours on end with adventures, mysteries, and comedies. 
 

If I wanted to know anything about politics, history, or 

science, he always knew the answers about the past, un-

derstood the present, and even seemed able to predict  

the future! He took my family to the first major league 

ball game. He made me laugh, and he made me cry. The 

stranger never stopped talking, but Dad didn't seem to 

mind.  

 

Sometimes, Mom would get up quietly while the rest of 

us were shushing each other to listen to what he had to 

say, and she would go to the kitchen for peace and quiet.

(I wonder now if she ever prayed for the stranger to 

leave.)  

 

Dad ruled our household with certain moral convictions,   

but the stranger never felt obligated to honor them.  

Profanity, for example, was not allowed in our home - 

not from us, our friends, or any visitors. Our long time 

visitor, however, got away with four-letter words that 

burned my years and made my dad squirm and my 

mother blush. 

 

My Dad didn't permit the liberal use of alcohol but the 

stranger encouraged us to try it on a regular basis. He 

made cigarettes look cool, cigars manly, and pipes distin-

guished.  He talked freely (much too freely!) about sex.  

His comments were sometimes blatant, sometimes sug-

gestive, and generally embarrassing. 

  

I now know that my early concepts about relationships 

were influenced strongly by the stranger. Time after 

time, he opposed the values of my parents, yet he was 

seldom rebuked... and NEVER asked to leave.  

 

More than fifty years have passed since the stranger 

moved in with our family. He has blended right in and is 

not nearly as fascinating as he was at first. Still, if you 

could walk into my parents' den today, you would still 

find him sitting over in his corner, waiting for someone 

to listen to him talk and watch him draw his 

pictures. His name?.... We just call him 'TV.'  
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Every Member Visit Wrap-up - 2014 
 

Beginning on August 3rd and concluding at 

the end of September our church presented 

an opportunity for every member of our con-

gregation to be visited by a member of our 

churchôs Every Member Visit (EMV) team.    
 

The visitation team included Pastor Roebke, 

Sean Curtis, Larry Povinelli, Chris 

Driesbach, Tom Poehlman and Dave Bray.  

The ñvisitsò were conducted in membersô 

homes and at church; in one-on-one, family 

and small group settings.   
 

The visitôs centered around a Bible study that 

encouraged us all to live the life of a mis-

sionary.  The Bible study also fostered 

thought and discussion on how we as indi-

viduals and collectively as a congregation 

can best conduct our mission. We also dis-

cussed the plans that were under considera-

tion by the Long Range Planning committee.  
    

Approximately 59 members of our church 

participated in the Every Member Visit.  The 

visitation team made every effort to capture 

the thoughts, ideas and concerns of the par-

ticipants.  The ideas, thoughts and concerns 

have been passed along to the Pastor, Coun-

cil, Elders and Long Range Planning Com-

mittee for follow-up.   
 

Even though the scheduled campaign has 

concluded if anyone who missed the EMV 

would like to participate please contact Dave 

Bray @ ddejbray@knology.net or 256-508-

0699 and he will set up a session for you.   

mailto:ddejbray@knology.net
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Presidentôs Message 
By Jon Ehrman 

 

It has been awhile since my last report to our Newsletter.  A lot has happened at our Church this 

summer as well as in our individual lives.  I hope and pray that our Lord and Savior has walked 

with each of you and continues to bless you as he has Marilyn and me! 

  

Regarding our Long range planning projects, the following is where we stand at this time: 

  

¶ First, our Every Member Canvass provided us with many comments on our long range projects 

and ideas for future projects.  Our Long Range Planning Committee will review these com-

ments and proceed with recommendations for future projects. 

  

¶ Secondly, our plans for our church Marquee Sign Project, which received favorable 

comments during our ñEvery Member Canvas,ò now has some serious setbacks as 

a result of Madison City Councilôs recent changes to their zoning ordinance.  Ra-

ther than a marquee sign incorporating an ñelectronic messaging centerò, we will 

be limited to possibly removing our present sign, constructing a new sign and lo-

cating it farther to the south (toward our entrance driveway.)   This relocation will 

provide greater visibility and be discussed at our upcoming Long Range Planning Committee 

Meeting on October 13, 2014.  All changes recommended will be presented to the Church 

Council and then to the Congregation for review and approval.  The good thing is that the new  

ordinance changes came out before we invested any money in our project. 

  

¶ Thirdly, regarding our Athletic Field Project and the suitability of our rear property for athletic 

activities, we still plan to fill in the sink holes this fall.  We will then wait un-

til next spring to allow the fill dirt to settle.  At that time, when the assisted 

living facility next door completes its landscaping, we plan to allow them to 

deposit and spread any left over top soil on our back property in order to 

build it up.  At that time, we will re-seed the disturbed area.  In further re-

gards to this project, during the past couple of weeks, I have had a chance to 

review the athletic field at Crosswinds Methodist church on Wall Triana high-

way in Harvest.  They did a nice job creating their athletic field, complete with soccer nets.  

Those interested, should drive up there, see what they have done, and think about how we 

should approach our project.  

  

¶ Finally, based on comments received through our Every Member Canvass, your Long Range 

Planning Committee and Chairman will continue to maintain open minds to ways we can make 

our narthex more attractive to visitors as well as more secure.  We have received literature on 

security cameras, intercoms and electronic locks for the front doors, and plan further review and 

discussions of these possible improvements.  The main thrust of the planning for the narthex is 

for visitors, first of all to be noticed upon arrival (mostly during weekdays), and then welcomed, 

with safety to all in mind.  


